
*If you have any question or comments, please reach out to the different council groups: 
Governingelders@discoverbethel.com | Shepherdingelders@discoverbethel.com | Deacons@discoverbethel.com  

 

Bethel Council Highlights 
 

Update from our Meeting February 10 2025 

 

• From Governing Elders:  At our last meeting we discussed the next steps further to the listening circles held 
in January.  All the input from the congregation has been compiled for each council group to reflect on this 
month. Full council will meet in March. Following this a response and reflection will be shared with the 
church. The report will hopefully come by the end of March or the beginning of April. 

. 
• Director of Youth Ministry: The search team has been given the go ahead to proceed with the search for a 

new Director of Youth Ministries.  We approved of the position which will be posted this week. For more 
details, see discoverbethel.com/jobs 
 

• New Office Bearers:  The process of selecting new office bearers has now begun.  We ask that you, as a 
congregation, prayerfully consider nominations for new office bearers to replace outgoing Governing 
Elders, Shepherding Elders and Deacons.  Please send nominatons to clerk@discoverbethel.com.  If there 
are questions about the process, please contact Arnold Groot as he will be guiding the search process this 
year. 

 
• Spring Classis Meeting: Classis Alberta North will be holding their meeting on March 7-8.  The meeting will 

be held at Trinty CRC. Our delegates will be Pastor Wendy Werkman, Jeannie Visser (SE) and Jessica Kalf 
(Deacon). 

 
 

Grace and peace, 

The Council of Bethel Community Church 
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